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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, October 12, 2007
ROOM 102– Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak. 
Bill recognized last year’s Academic Division Chair, Peter Patsouris for a job well done!  Especially since he did not have the luxury of having a Steering Committee to work with. 
Terry Delaney motioned to approve minutes of September 14th meeting; seconded by Phil Mayer.   Unanimously approved.
Ballots were distributed for voting on the Children on Campus policy.  The policy will go to Governance Committee for review.
Associate Dean, Marge Valentin gave a brief overview on the outcomes of the Professional Day activities (Working through the Changes at Three Rivers Community College) as discussed in Cabinet.  Outcomes to date are:  President’s Administrative Forum – materials will be reviewed and implementation discussed; Community Integration Task Force (emerged from Steering Committee) to work on initiatives to help merge the two campuses, other than physical.  President Jones to invite members to participate.
INFORMATIVE PORTION:

DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini thanked Bill Dopirak for providing the Starbucks coffee and chocolates for this afternoon’s meeting.
Kudos to Kathy Gundersen and June Decker for presenting at today’s first Brown Bag Lunch for a great beginning to LAB for this year!  Dean Branchini encouraged Division members to continue to support future Brown Bag lunches!  

Wednesday was “Furniture Day”!  The whole day was spent with representatives from furniture companies and the architects reviewing layouts for our new offices. New faculty offices in the have been assigned alphabetically; an email was sent out to faculty asking that if anyone wanted to change their location, they needed to contact Dean Branchini no later than the end of October.  She has yet to hear from anyone.  The blueprint of the proposed office spaces is located in the copier room on the Thames Valley campus, it is recommended that everyone look at the plan and if you want to “trade” your space, you need to speak with the person assigned to the space you want and report to Dean Branchini before the end of this month.  Three mock “offices” will be set up in the Administrative Services area soon; Dean Branchini asked everyone to make sure they go check it out and remember that it is a “package deal”, the only difference is the orientation to the hall.  

Brent Maynard inquired about what will happened to the old furniture, Dean Branchini told him that she didn’t know, but would find out and report back to the Division.
The GenEd Task Force has been re-established.  Steve Neufeld is the new chair.  They are currently in the process of finishing the evaluation process of two programs.
Kem Barfield discussed MyCommnet.edu.  He noted that Luminus is the actual project name.  This is a Vista, Library database, self-service banner system that will be used after November 20th replacing Vista.  Vista will be shut down from November 17-20th, reopening with MyCommnet.edu. There was concern expressed that this downtime is prime advising time; Kem reassured faculty that the Banner team looked at all angles for implementation dates and the dates chosen concurred to be the lowest use time.  Student log-in will be different.  When students signup for a course, they will automatically be able to access new site.  A mass mailing and emailing has gone out to all students regarding this change.  There is currently a pop-up announcement on Vista.  Training is still up in the air, it could be done by system trainers.  The trial period will run through the Spring semester and then change permanently.
DISCUSSION  

Library Committee & collection review process:  Terry Delaney noted that according to the NEASC Interim report, the LRC collections are driven by faculty involvement.  The Librarian is changing the review process to be discipline based.  He encouraged faculty to exam their section of the library for collections, if you are not sure, check with the librarians for assistance.  Weeding is the faculty’s responsibility; if there is a $400 periodical that is not being used, perhaps you should ask the librarian to pull it and order something more usable.
Title III – Pamela Carroll and Tony Benoit presented major components of the grant and discussed opportunities for professional development through the grant.  They began their presentation with a short oral quiz and an overview of the project scope which is to “Strengthen Learning initiatives for Student Success”. Title III is a 5-year $1.5M grant.  We are in the process of advertising for a full time Research Analyst. 
Pamela pointed out that Year One Objectives presents the opportunity for faculty to earn extra nominal income by participating in specific activities such as becoming a Title III Internal 
It was noted that 



The next meeting will be held in Room 213 (old 210) on the Mohegan Campus at 1:00 p.m. two weeks prior to the next Academic Division meeting.
Summation of Professional Development Day
Last year faculty were asked to bring one student.  It was agreed that this worked out well and the students that did attend enjoyed participating in this experience.
Kathy Gundersen noted that we should have a follow-up committee for ideas proposed at Professional Day.  The Committee that planned it should be the follow-up committee.

Pamela Carroll stated that the Title III grant will be hiring a guest speaker for the January 2008 Professional Day who will address student success and persistence.  There will also be 3-1 hour brown bag lunch sessions held relating to the Professional Day theme.
Will Hare motioned that we formally invite students to the Professional Day in January; seconded by Phil Mayer.  Anthony Benoit mentioned that the January Professional Day will be the official kick-off for Title III and may not be conducive to student participation.  Leslie asked to amend the motion to include students in a more appropriate professional day activity.  Tony Benoit noted that Professional Day is actually the President’s choice.  Suggested that maybe we can send this recommendation to the President.  The motion was rescinded.
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Phil Mayer noted that he heard through a math adjunct that FYE students were told that they had to attend Convocation; therefore some students were not in attendance for their class.  Dean Branchini said that she will address this at the next meeting.
Carole Lee announced that she will once again be participating in the Rocky Neck Heart Walk on Sunday, October 14th and asked for participation from faculty and staff.  Last year with the College’s participation, we were able to raise $3,400 and had approximately 15 walkers, including President Jones.  She has walker/donation envelopes for anyone interested and will welcome donations from anyone not able to walk that day.
Steve Neufeld announced that LAB has planned brown bag lunches from 12-1 enlisting this year’s theme:  Chaos to Order.  The first one is scheduled for October 12th Location TBD.  Kathy Gundersen and June Decker are coordinating the October lunch.  Others will be scheduled for November and December; dates to be announced.  If anyone is interested in coordinating these lunches, please contact Steve.
Bill Dopirak noted that all Division meetings will be held in Room 102 on the Thames campus until further notice.

June Decker announced that she has extra copies of this year’s Convocation speakers’ remarks if anyone is interested.

Steve Neufeld announced that there will be a student day for LAB in March.  Please announce to classes so students can participate.

Chantal Krcmar noted the Social Science Department will be holding a Teach-In on Thursday, October 11th from 11:00 – 4:30 p.m. – War on Drugs.  She asked that faculty bring their classes; make announcements; consider giving extra credit.  

Dr. Henry Lee will be our featured speaker at the next Booker T. DeVaughn Lecture Series on Tuesday, September 25th at 7:00 p.m. in the Basinger Auditorium.  Faculty are asked to please contact Janet Zito if you plan to bring your class so that we can make sure we can accommodate them.

Bill Dopirak invited everyone to participate with the Trailblazers Club in cleaning up Greens Harbor Beach in New London, tomorrow (9/15) at 9:00 a.m., rain or shine.  Last year they collected a total of 7,000 lbs. of garbage in one day from 55 miles of beaches in Connecticut.  
Minati Roychoudhuri invited everyone to the OLE Club’s celebration of the Spanish Culture on October 8th in viewing the movie, Like Water for Chocolate.  They will be in Room  ?? Food will be served. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 12, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
